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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 11th November 2014.
Present  

                                      Mr R. Maycock

 Chairman          
                                      Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council

                                      Mr P. Dennis

                                      Mr R. Leithall



      Mr R. Piper

                                      Mr K. Smith
 1667. Apologies.


Apologies were received from Mrs. Boot-Handford due to illness. 

 1668. Declaration of Interest.

Mr. Maycock declared an interest in the Bere Alston allotments.

1669. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman.

1. Mr Lamb – brought forward a document on the Devon County Council proposed cuts this may have an impact on this committee’s precept.
1670. Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 14th October and taken as 
read
Matters arising 
Minute 1629-(2) damaged park bench. The Clerk has asked Mr. Bob Mackie to have a look and 
see if he can repair the seat. The Clerk also pointed out that there has been a request for the seat in the car park to be reinstated. The workman informed the Clerk that this could cause a problem as cars were being damaged. Discussions were held and it was agreed it should be reinstated.
Minute 1630(1609) – allotments. We have a number of tenants with half plots who have taken on 

the next plot which makes their plot a whole plot. Do we charge for two half plots or one whole plot. It was agreed that they be charged as whole plots.
Minute 1630(1609[c]) - The Clerk informed committee that we have had another report of a shed 

with an asbestos roof. The Clerk has obtained quotes but it was decided that Mr. Maycock inspect the allotments to ascertain the extent of asbestos at the allotments before removing any.
Minute 1633 Mr. Lamb asked that the administration costs for the allotments be included in the 

Minutes. The cost of the administration of the allotments is £1,225.00.
 Minute 1630(1609)-Mr. Paul Willmott has undertaken the annual cut at Quarry.
Minute 1630(1606[c]) - Removal of asbestos from the allotments. The Clerk informed committee

that another allotment holder has reported a shed on an allotment they have just taken over has an asbestos roof and would like the asbestos removed. Discussions took place.

The Clerk has obtained the following figures for the removal of the now 12 asbestos sheets;

· Applecliff Ltd – for removal which include bagging and clearing the site of any contamination £540 + vat=£648.

· Devon Waste Removal (this was a quote for 6 sheets but we had to get the sheets double wrapped) £236 + vat
· D & C Roofing – would double bag the sheets but have not come back to me with a price.

· Crowndale Tip-will take asbestos as long as it is double wrapped and an appointment made to take it in at a cost of £8.50 per sheet.

After discussions it was agreed that Mr. Maycock review the situation regarding any possible further asbestos at the allotments and report back. 
1671. Financial Statements.

The Clerk had emailed the statements to Councillors.

  
Discussions took place on Cemetery and Recreation financial sheets.

Mr. Lamb proposed acceptance of the Recreation accounts, seconded by Mr. Dennis.
Mr. Leithall proposed acceptance of the Cemetery accounts, seconded by Mr. Smith.

1672. Update on Sub-committee progress.                                             
This item to be deferred to next meeting as Mrs. Boot-Handford is absent due to illness. 

1673. Review of Recreation Hire Charges for 2015-16.

Discussions took place and a suggestion was put forward that an approach be made to the Bere Alston United Football Club to see if they wished to take on the management of the Pavilion.

Further discussion were held. Mr. Leithall proposed that talks take place with B.A.U.F.C.to ascertain if they would be interested in setting up a management group to take over the running of the pavilion, seconded by Mr. Lamb.

Mr. Piper proposed that the hire charges for the pitch and pavilion be increased by the rate of inflation which is 3%, seconded by Mr. Dennis.
1674. Review Allotment Agreement.
The Assistant Clerk asked for the following to be inserted in the Allotment Agreement as some plots when vacated leave rubbish behind.

When an allotment is given up the tenant must clear the allotment of any rubbish, equipment, sheds, greenhouses or poly-tunnels, unless they wish to leave the items for the next tenant, but this must be by arrangement of the Council.
Failure to do so will result in the Council invoicing the outgoing tenant for the removal of any items.

It was also agreed to alter the following;

    (b) 
To add to this paragraph “Weeds must be removed before seeding”.

(h) 
To alter “and maintain and keep in repair any other fences and any gates on the Allotment Garden(s), to read, and to maintain and keep in repair any other fences and any gates on his/her Allotment Garden(s).

    (j) 
To add “No animals including bees will be allowed to be kept on the Allotment Garden(s).
    (l) 
This to read, “The Tenant shall not use barbed wire within the Allotment Garden(s).
(o)
To strike out “when directed by the Council” this will now read, “Any member or officer of the Council shall be entitled at any time to enter and inspect the Allotment Garden(s)”.

1675. Play Park Surfacing- look into grants.
The clerk has been seeking costs to upgrade both The Downs and Sara Park play areas by
Removing the wood chip and substituting with rubber chip, the cost to upgrade both parks is as follows;

· 7.5cm depth will require 10,530 kilos delivered cost £11,530 plus vat.
· 10.00cm depth will require 13,520 kilos delivered cost £14,720 plus vat.

This is direct from the manufacturer delivered only.

Quote from Travis Perkins
· 7.5cm depth delivered only @£183.90 per 500k bag x22 = £4,045.80 plus vat.
· 10.00cm depth delivered only @183.90 per 500k bag x 28= £5,149.20 plus vat.

· The Clerk has also acquired the cost to surface under the two sets of swings at The Down with Absorb a fall Safer Surfacing at a cost of £4,287 plus vat.

The total cost to complete Sara Park and The Down with a 7.5cm depth plus safety surface at The Down would be £8,332.80 plus a price would need to be sought for the removal of the wood chip and the laying of the rubber chip.

Mr. Lamb suggested quotes be sought from Jewsons and Tinhay builders merchants.
It was agreed that the Clerk go ahead with the grant application form 

1676. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.

Mr. Smith inspected The Downs, Sara Park and the Parish Hall play areas. The woodchip needs spreading around the slide at The Down.

The Clerk reported that the post and fencing in the area of the kissing gate at the bottom of the recreation field at The Down has been ripped down and vandalised. Mr. Piper proposed that this be replaced, seconded by Mr. Dennis.

1677. Monthly Inspection of Allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.

Mr. Maycock will be undertaking this at the weekend.
1678. Dog Control Orders and relevance to Council.

Mr. Lamb and the Clerk sought clarification on dogs on leads when an area in the park has been marked out as a sports pitch.

Mr. Lamb proposed that three (3) in number metal signs be purchased to read the following;

DOGS ARE BANNED FROM THE SPORTS PITCH AND MUST BE KEPT ON LEADS WHEN SPORT IS IN PROGRESS.

DOG FOULING IS AN OFFENCE UNLESS FOULING REMOVED BY PERSON IN CHARGE.
Fixed Penalty £80.




WDBC Dog Control Orders 2014.

GOLFING AND HORSES ARE ALSO PROHIBITED.
1679. Proposals from committee for agenda for next meeting.

1) Report on Sub-committee progress.
2) Meet with Football Club to discuss possible formation of a management committee.
3) Grass cutting contracts.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.40pm. 
Signed this 25th day of November 2014.
Chairman…………………………….

